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Meeting called by: Library Board Chairperson, Mark Docken
Board Members present: Mark Docken, Tom Hogan, Colleen Schacht, Ron Rasch, Kay Sweetland Bower, Robert Biswas Diener and Ed Zumwalt.
Guest: Susanna Lundgren
Library staff: Joe Sandfort

Meeting Minutes

Call to order: Library Board Chairperson Mark Docken called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm. 

Approval of minutes: The minutes of the September 2010 meeting of the Library Board were approved as submitted
New business

Librarian’s report: Library Director Joe Sandfort began his report by stating that Milwaukie’s new City Manager, Bill Monahan, began work on October 18. Mr. Monahan and the director are scheduled to meet on October 26 to discuss library issues. Mr. Monahan will introduce himself to the library staff on November 10. Joe then reported that the Pond House Deck was completed on October 18 and thanked the city’s Facilities Department for bringing this project to a successful conclusion.  The Florence Ledding will is still being examined by the city’s law firm. The City Manager said that he would try to expedite this process if at all possible.  Joe then explained that he had been working on putting together a survey of library patrons. This survey would help assess how the citizens feel about library services, collections and programs. The Board discussed whether or not survey questions concerning a future library relocation / expansion should be included in the survey. Joe acknowledged that Board Member Robert Biswas-Diener provided valuable suggestions on how to approach composing a survey. The Board directed Joe to speak with the City Manager about the timing and scope of the survey. Joe said that he had agreed to engage in a process in which the library’s budget would be examined by Milwaukie’s Budget Review Board (BRB). The BRB has been asked by the City Council to become more familiar with city department’s budgets. It was felt that the library’s budget would offer a good starting point. The Library Board directed Joe to gather more information about this process – what would be the parameters of the questions asked, what is the purpose of the BRB’s examination of the library’s budget, etc. Joe was also asked to invite the BRB to the November meeting of the Library Board.
Old business

Discussion the library’s Strategic Plan (SP): Mark began this discussion by thanking Board member Tom Hogan for Tom’s submission of Milwaukie Poetry Series information that will be incorporated into the plan. Board Member Kay Bower felt that all projects and programs involving the Pond House should be noted in the SP and volunteered to produce such a list. It was also agreed that the Authors’ Quarterly should be included in the SP. The Board then agreed to present the Strategic Plan to the City Council in January and later schedule an April meeting with the Council as a continuation of the process. Tom said that he recently visited the Newport, Oregon Public Library and that its funding of a recent expansion should be examined. The Newport project was funded by city money, grants and funds from its Foundation. Mark agreed that the Newport project could serve as a model for a similar Milwaukie enterprise. 
Public workshop to consider and discuss The Lathe of Heaven: Susanna Lundgren, a Milwaukie resident and Professor of Art and Humanities at Warner Pacific College, put forth a proposal to the Board in which she would present a one day workshop dedicated to the study of Ursula Le Guin’s novel, The Lathe of Heaven. Ms Lundgren explained that The Lathe of Heaven is a seminal work that deals profoundly with issues related to science, technology and society.  The Board was very impressed with Ms Lundgren’s proposal and will discuss it at its November meeting.
Project updates and progress reports
Poetry Series update: Tom distributed draft copies of the report that he wrote covering the third season of the Milwaukie Poetry Series. He asked that Board members review the report and send him their comments by email. The general consensus of the Board was that the report was a concise and accurate account of the Series’ third season. The Board found the attached letters of support a wise inclusion in the document. The Board then extended its appreciation to Tom for his work on the report and on the Poetry Series in general.  Tom reported that the Youth Open Mic events have become more and more popular. Greg Chaimov will be the featured poet at the First Friday poetry event on November 5. These events, which are held at St. John the Evangelist Episcopal Church, will now feature a local poet reading his or her work, followed by offerings from members of the audience. Library Board Member Colleen Schacht suggested that a sign advertising the First Friday poetry event be placed on Main Street to direct revelers toward the church. Tom concluded his report by saying that Dan Raphael will read his poetry at the November Poetry Series event.
General Discussion: Library Board Member Ron Rasch mentioned that outdoor lighting of Scott Pond would enhance the beauty of the park, the pond, the Pond House and the library. The Board agreed and expressed its opinion that a lighting project of this kind should be involved in a library expansion if and when that occurs.
A general discussion then ensued concerning the tone of the Strategic Plan. It was affirmed that the plan, when it is presented to the City Council, will state the qualities that the community needs from a library and that all options for a larger library be presented in the plan. It will then be up to the City Council to determine how these needs are fulfilled.
It was decided that the next meeting of the Library Board will be held on November 23.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10PM.
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